
 

 
 
December 6, 2021   
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
 
Mr. Ron Mizutani 
President and CEO 
PBS Hawai'i 
P.O. Box 29805 
Honolulu, HI 96820-2205 
 
Dear Mr. Mizutani, 
 
RE:  Audit of Community Service and Other Grants Awarded to Hawai'i Public Television 
Foundation (KHET and KMEB), Honolulu, Hawai'i, for the Period July 1, 2018 through June 30, 
2020, (Report No. ASJ2108-2202)  
 
The audit referenced above addressed more than $3 million in grants that the Corporation for Public 
Broadcasting (CPB) awarded Hawai'i Public Television Foundation, licensee of KHET and KMEB. 
It concluded that PBS Hawai'i complied with its Community Service Grant Certification of 
Eligibility, the numerous provisions in the Communications Act of 1934, 47 U.S.C.§396, et sec., the 
CPB’s guidelines concerning non-federal financial support, and the grant requirements for spending 
and reporting.  
 
We agree with the report’s findings, recognize PBS Hawai'i’s diligence and commitment to 
compliance, and require no additional action be taken.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
    Jackie J. Livesay 
 
Jackie J. Livesay 
Deputy General Counsel & Vice President, Compliance 
 
 
CC: VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Jason Haruki, Chair, PBS Hawai'i Board of Directors 
Michael Levy, Executive Vice President & Chief Operating Officer, CPB 
J. Westwood Smithers, Jr., Senior Vice President & General Counsel, CPB  
William P. Tayman, Jr., Chief Financial Officer & Treasurer, CPB  
Kimberly Howell, Inspector General, CPB 
William J. Richardson, III, Senior Director & Deputy Inspector General, CPB 
Kathy Merritt, Senior Vice President, Radio, Journalism & CSG Services, CPB 
Katherine Arno, Vice President, Community Service Grants and Station Initiatives, CPB 
Tim Bawcombe, Director, Television CSG Policy & Review, CPB  



Mr. Ron Mizutani 
President and CEO 
PBS Hawai'i 
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Forrest Lillibridge, Director, Grants Administration, CPB 
Pat Saks, Director, Business & Administration, CPB 


